HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of a Parish Council Meeting held at the Methodist Lounge,
at 7.30 p.m. on 7th January 2014.
	Present:
	Councillors P Mander (Chairman); H Rodgers ; B Hanley ; D Jackson; R Olle; S Richardson; J Shuttleworth; T Wain;  J. Wedgwood

	In attendance:
	Outseats Parish Councillor P Whitney; CF Cave (RFO); AP Jones (Clerk); County Councillor J Twigg ; District Councillors J. Monks and J Bevan; School Governor Jo Wood

	155/13
	
	Apologies for absence were received from PC I Harrison and PCSO A Boswell.

	156/13
	
	There were no variations in order of business. 

	157/13
	
	Cllr. Olle declared an interest in any Planning matters. 

	158/13
	.1
	Jo Wood gave a report on Hathersage St. Michael’s C of E (A) Primary School. The full report is available on request from the Clerk. Key points were - The new Head Fiona Jackson has taken up her appointment. Various improvements have been made including new heating and insulation and a review of resources. The ‘Little Kinder’ is now part of the school with 35 3-5 year olds attending. Single Status procedures are being implemented and come into effect March 2014. Councillors commented on improved punctuality of children arriving for school. Councillors were invited to attend school open days.

	158/13
	.2
	The police report was noted, and in particular that there had been no incidents of anti-social behaviour in the village over the Christmas and New Year period. Speed enforcement checks had been carried out on days in October, November and December. 

	158/13
	.3
	County Cllr Judith Twigg reported on road maintenance work ongoing. The consultation for double yellow lines on Station Approach is due to start imminently. Councillors reported the problem of water pouring off Sheffield Road for attention of Highways/Environmental Services.

	158/13
	.4
	D. Cllr Jean Monks asked for feedback on the early rubbish collections before Christmas. It was noted that excess rubbish not appropriate for recycling had been left at the recycling facility – believed to be a consequence of residents not being aware of the early collection and missing it.  The Clerk was asked to make a note for the November 2014 HPC agenda to consider 2014 Christmas collection arrangements and to make sure residents could be given better notice. There is to be a consultation on reduction in the mobile library service. Cllr Monks also reminded Councillors of the DDDC Northern Forum on 17th February.

	159/13
	
	The Minutes of the meeting of 3rd December 2013 were corrected at item 146/13.1 to read “Cllr Olle had attended the 25th November meeting and reported on the TRO and a report about a presentation from Mary Baggeley the new National Park Officer about the plans to generate income at North Lees/Stanage Estate.’The minutes were then approved and signed by the Chairman.

	160/13
	.1
	Planning Application NP/DDD/1213/1138 (retrospective) for development at Broadwood farm was considered. The Clerk was instructed to write to Planning Service with objections to a new residential development going into designated green belt, the layout and density of the buildings and concerns about access.

	160/13
	.2 
	The following Planning Decision was noted.

	
	
	NP/DDD/1013/0891 Convert Garage to bedroom, 3, Ladybower Drive. Granted

	161/13
	.1
	The RFO’s report and monthly accounts, as circulated were approved. 

	161/13
	.2
	Accounts for payment of £4,957.82 incl. VAT of £277.71 which had been previously circulated and scrutinized by Cllrs Rodgers and Olle were approved.  

	161/13
	.3
	It was resolved that Cllrs Rodgers and Wain will scrutinize payments at the meeting on 4th February 2014 starting at 7.00 p.m. 

	161/13
	.4
	The finalised budget was approved.

	161/13
	.5
	The precept was agreed at £29,200.

	161/13
	.6
	It was resolved that Cockerton’s offer to reduce their invoiced charges to £600 would be accepted and paid. 

	161/13
	.7
	It was noted that The Pool Café Rent review was due and the RFO asked Councillors to give this some advance consideration ready for discussing at February’s HPC meeting.

	161/13
	.8
	It was resolved to contribute £600 to the allotment group towards the cost of hedging/fencing, subject to them providing an invoice.

	
	
	(Business was suspended to deal with KGF agenda, then resumed)

	162/13
	
	Swimming Pool Committee 

	162/13
	.1
	Cllr Jackson reported that the Swimming Pool Committee had met on 17th December. Minutes had been circulated and were received by HPC

	162/13
	.2
	Key points – Christine Wilkinson had given a very positive report on the success of pool marketing and publicity for both in season and cold water events. Subsequently the New Year’s Day swim had also been very successful and well attended with £550 taken on the door and £177 on refreshments. 

	162/13
	.3
	The Solarium development would have a better chance of gaining Heritage Lottery funding if it was Grade 2 listed.  It was resolved that a sum of £3,350 + VAT be approved as payment for work towards achieving Grade II listing. This would mean retaining the traditional style but upgrading for accessibility and structure. This will be brought back to main Council for final approval before going ahead with Grade II listing. Cllr Jackson advised that a further public consultation exercise would be needed on the revised plans for the development.

	163/13
	
	Recreation (formerly Leisure) Committee

	163/13
	.1
	The Recreation Committee had not met in December. 

	163/13
	.2
	There had been a site meeting to resolve the issues concerning the Bowling Green Gate so that installation of the gate could now go ahead.

	163/13
	.3
	The Committee will put together a programme of work for the Skate Park development at the January meeting, and bring that to the February main Council meeting.

	164/13
	
	Clerk’s Report/Correspondence.

	164/13
	.1
	The Clerk had received quotes from James Marsden and Redwood Landscapes and a reduced quote from King Property Services for the installation of the Dore Lane bench. It was resolved to accept the quote of £600 from King Property Services.

	164/13
	.2
	Review of New Model Standing Orders and Financial Regulations. This was delegated to a working group of Cllrs Mander, Jackson, and Rodgers with the RFO who will meet on Friday 17th January to put together 2 documents adapted to suit HPC based on the recommended DALC models. This will be circulated and brought for approval at the February main Council meeting.

	164/13
	.3
	It was noted that there was still no advice from DDDC regarding filling the Casual Vacancy.

	164/13
	.3
	Possible meeting venues were considered. Cllr Hanley reported that the Memorial Hall Management Committee had discussed taking the big table out of the Sampson Room and taking out the equipment currently stored there. It was resolved that the Sampson Room would still not be big enough for full Council meetings. The MHMC were also looking in to the availability of Stanage Hall, which Councillors would consider.

It was noted that The Methodist Lounge hire fee would be increasing. The Clerk was asked to check with Hathersage Hall Business Centre for current hire rates.

Meetings in February and March would be in the Methodist Lounge.  

	165/13
	
	Outseats Parish Council

	165/13
	.1
	There had been no OPC meeting in December.

	165/13
	.2
	Cllr Jackson will attend the January meeting and Cllr Hanley will attend the February meeting of OPC.

	165/13
	.3
	Councillors handed the completed Community Governance petitions to the Clerk for names and addresses to be checked. Further petition sheets are still to be handed in over the next few weeks before the number of valid signatories can be established. It is expected that this will be reported at the February HPC meeting.

	166/13
	
	Village Matters

	166/13
	.1
	Fire Station Closure. There is a rumour that the closures are not going ahead. A campaign is now in progress with a further combined Parishes meeting on 15th February which a number of HP Councillors plan to attend. It was resolved that HPC will continue to vigorously oppose the closures.

	166/13
	.2
	The Caretaker’s report had been circulated.  Regarding leaves on School Road, he has reported dangerous footpath issues to DCC but they do not attend quickly or frequently enough to keep on top of the problem. The Clerk was instructed to add Jagger’s Lane as a priority for leaf clearance.

	166/13
	.3
	Public Toilets – Still waiting for DDDC to contact us. The suggestion that toilets be relocated to the Car Park had been considered by H4H. Work is starting on the detail of the H4H plan. See item below.

	166/13
	.4
	Parish Room Windows. Nothing further to report at this time.

	166/13
	.5
	Network Rail Improvement Scheme. This item is to be transferred to the Joint Transport Committee agenda.

	166/13
	.6
	The Footpaths Officer’s report had been circulated and was noted. The Clerk was asked to write a letter of thanks to Alan Kydd for his valuable contribution of keeping an eye on Hathersage footpaths.

	167/13
	
	Burial Ground Committee

	167/13
	.1
	(see December minutes 148/13.2) The resident who complained that her garage was at risk from a tree on the Burial Ground had responded with a request that the tree be cut down. The Clerk had contacted Dave Goodwin, Tree Conservation Officer with Peak Park who had assessed the tree and advised that ivy growing on it should be cut back, but that it did not pose a threat to the adjoining property. The Clerk has arranged for the ivy to be cut back and has advised the resident who wishes to see HPC insurance documents to be satisfied there is sufficient cover in place. The RFO will send copies.

	168/13
	
	JTC. The next meeting is on Monday 20th January. Cllr Wain will attend.

	169/13
	
	Heart for Hathersage. Cllr Wedgwood had attended a presentation on the group’s funding application proposals. The concept for the scheme has grown to include development of the wider village and with signage and better use of the space, to link the Car Park, the Pool and local businesses. It was recognised that local businesses have suffered due to the recession and a downturn in tourism. The H4H development could provide a boost to the local economy. Grant applications (including Heritage Lottery) will be drafted by Easter, submitted up to September with the intention that work would start in 2015. 

	170/13
	
	Memorial Hall. Minutes of the November meeting had been circulated and were received. Councillors supported that HPC meetings should be at the Hall if they could be suitably accommodated.

	171/13
	
	DALC circular 23-2013 and other appropriate items including the Department for Communities and Local Government Financial Statement have been circulated.

	172/13
	
	The date of the next meeting was confirmed as Tuesday 4th February 7.30 p.m. at the Methodist Lounge.

	173/13
	
	Items for information or for the February agenda.

Skate Park Programme of Works.


The meeting closed at 9.45 p.m.

Chair’s initial/signature                                                  Date


